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MEMORANDUM CIRCULAR May 11, 2015
NO. 2015-51
T O : CONCERNED PROVINCIAL GOVERNORS, CITY MAYORS,

MUNICIPAL MAYORS, PUNONG BARANGAYS, DILG REGIONAL
DIRECTORS OF REGIONS III, IV-A, IV-B AND NCR, AND OTHERS
CONCERNED

SUBJECT : PhilGEPS TRAINING FOR LGUs IN REGIONS III, IV-A, IV-B AND NCR

As the government mandated the use of the Philippine Government Electronic
Procurement System (PhilGEPS) as the single central portal of all public procurement activities,
in accordance with Presidential Administrative Order No. 17 (s. 2011) and RA 9184
(Government Procurement Reform Act, or GPRA), the Procurement Service as the agency
managing the development and operation of the PhilGEPS has been training its users on the use
of the system to support a more open, transparent and competitive environment.

Based on the GPRA, a total of more than 47,000 NGAs, GOCCs, SUCs and LGUs are
required to use the PhilGEPS. However, at present only more than 12,105 agencies are
registered with PhilGEPS, where the registration rate is highest among SUCs and NGAs, and
lowest among barangays, municipalities and GOCCs.

Upon request of Executive Director Rosa Maria M. Clemente, Project Manager of
PhilGEPS, Procurement Service, Department of Budget and Management, concerned Local Chief
Executives of Regions III, IV-A, IV-B and NCR are encouraged to allow their local procurement
personnel, Bids and Awards Committee (BAC) Secretariat and members, and technical working
group members to attend the PhilGEPS Training on May 19-20 and May 26-27, 2015 at the STI-
College Cubao, P. Tuazon Blvd. corner 5% Avenue, Cubao, Quezon City. The payment of a
training fee of PhP 2,400.00/participant, as well as, transportation expenses and per diem may be
charged against their respective local funds, subject to the usual accounting and auditing rules
and regulatons.

For inquiries and/or clarification, please contact the training secretariat through email
address: eperez@eblackboards.net; csalem@eblackboards.net or mlimbaro@eblackboards.net, or
through telefax number (02) 721-4724, or contact eBlackboards Solutions at Telephone Numbers:
(02) 861-5280 or 861-5245.

Concerned DILG Regional Directors are directed to cause the widest dissemination of this
Memorandum Circular to the LGUs within their respective areas of jurisdiction.
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